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 This Week’s Meeting 
  Fran Crane— Hard Skills and Soft Skills 

Introductions 
Frank Ross 

Thanks 
Cheryl Kitto 

Allen and Lyn Smith 

 Well what a fun meeting we had last week! 
Again thank you to Marilyn & Valda for the          
decorations, Jenny for the quiz, Greg for the      
Christmas cake and to the Ori for providing such a 
wonderful meal.  It was good to see  Peter Sparkes 
back and able to celebrate his special birthday with 
us at last!  Good news is that Yvonne is back home 
and taking it easy…we wish her well. 
 
 We look forward to meeting our   exchange 
student Sofia, tonight as she gets over her flight 
from Switzerland.  She will be attending an Inbound 
Training Weekend from Friday 17th August until 
Sunday 19th August at Chatswood to be followed by 
a Welcome to Australia Rotary Youth Exchange 
BBQ at Bella Vista Farm from 12 noon to 4pm at a 
cost of $10pp, all welcome.  
Please RSVP’s required by 11th August to Jan Duffy 
janduffy641@gmail.com/0416160248 
 
 Tuesday 7th August Rebecca Fry is the 
guest speaker at Lower Blue Rotary Club’s meeting.  
Rebecca has been identified as one of Rotary’s 
‘Youth All-Stars’ and she will be speaking on the 
collaboration Hub designed to encourage Rotary 
and Rotaract to work closely together.   In our    
endeavour to establish a Rotaract Club in the   
Mountains I encourage you to book and bring   
along any interested young people on that night.  
Amanda at  aroots@bigpond.com.au has further 
information. 
 
 Following the President’s meeting last 
week several topics are up for discussion.  
 
 Heading the list is Drought Relief and    
Rotary’s planned major fundraising Event to ease 
the plight of affected farmers urgently. 
 
 ‘Ride (the train) to End Polio’ on Friday 28th 
September involving 187 stations on the suburban 
network in an attempt to raise $1mill by hosting 
events and sponsorship of individuals!  We will look 
at how maybe we could include something on our 
line to meet with DG Susan at Emu Plains on the 
Day! 

Report from our President  
Margaret Bell 

2018—2019 

July 

Allen Cameron 
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 ‘Diabetes Alive’ is another worthwhile        
program that we can look at. Assisting in the 
supply of insulin pumps to disadvantaged     
children diagnosed with type one diabetes. 
 
There are so many ways to help, time to put on 
the thinking caps and take action! 
 
Have a great week,                 Margaret Bell  

 

mailto:janduffy641@gmail.com/0416160248
mailto:aroots@bigpond.com.au
http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?did=9680
http://www.springwoodrotary.org.au
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 ******* Attention ******  Change to Apologies ******** 
 

Peter Sparkes peege@bigpond.com or phone  0417 244 829 by 5pm on Sunday.  
Leave your name with any message. Remember you will be required to pay for any meals not cancelled  

Please adhere to this deadline because the Club has to pay for your meal if you cancel after 5pm on Sunday 

THE LAST MEETING 

 Our last meeting saw us celebrating 
‘Christmas in July’  along with Peter Sparks     
birthday, the dilemma of heads and tale and a 
quiz to round off the meeting. Partners and 
friends included make it a fun night for all.  

Boomerang Bags 
 

In Queensland 2 ladies come up with an idea for 
material bags to be reused in shops to help with 
the environment. This idea was received well and 
it is now happening in NSW. This idea was picked 
up by a lady in Blackheath and has now worked its 
way down to the Lower Mountains.  Once the 
bags are made they are placed in selected shops 
for customers use and returned for further use.  
To help keep this project going, members are 
asked if they can donate material (.5mt x .5mt) 
and/or sew these bag. Pattern packs and training  
are available and if you can help please contact 

 Lynda Sparkes on  
4754 2519  or 0450 201 102  

REMINDER to members and especially to host 
families, youth director, committee members and 

anyone else who is interested and available,  
Bronwyn is hosting an  

AFTERNOON TEA  
 Sunday 29th July 

2pm - 5pm  
to meet Sofia our exchange student  
at Bronwyn’s home in Winmalee.   
Please RSVP to her home phone.  

 REMINDER to all our members of the monthly 
maintenance working bee at the Rotary Garden 
(Buttenshaw Park).  
The first Saturday each month 8.30/9am –10am 
 

 Many hands make light work! 

Peter with his birthday 
cakes 

Jenny our quiz master 
for the night 

 A great night for all the members and 
friends that attended the film Mamma Mia Here 
we go again. 
 Thanks go to The Rotary Club of Lower 
Blue Mountains Inc for yet again another great 
night of fun and movie.  
 Raffle winner on the night was a niece of 
one of our members.  

Bec with District    
Governor  Susan 

Wakefield and friend 

Jenny, Colin and    
Marilyn enjoying the 

evening 
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Want to know more about Rotary? 

Rotarian Action Groups 
Rotarian Action Groups conduct hands-on, international service projects that advance the Object of 
Rotary. 
They are autonomous, international groups organized by committed Rotarians, Rotarians' spouses, 
and Rotaractors who have expertise in and a passion for a particular type of service. 

 
  
 

Benefits of Rotarian Action Groups 
By joining a Rotarian Action Group, you can engage in meaningful service activities outside your own 
club, district, or country. 
By partnering with a Rotarian Action Group, your club or district gains the support of experts for planning 
and implementing a project.  

For more information, click here 

Click on 
this bar 

https://my.rotary.org/en/take-action/empower-leaders/join-rotarian-action-group
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July is    ROTARY CHANGEOVER MONTH PRESIDENT: 
President Elect/ Secretary: 

Treasurer: 
 Club Administration: 

Immediate Past President : 

DIRECTORS 
Community Service: 

International Service:  
Vocational Services: 

Membership & Public Image: 
Youth Director:  

Project Director: 
Foundation Chair: 

APPOINTMENTS 
Sergeant at Arms: 

Speaker Coordinator:  
Springword Editor: 

Web Page and Facebook: 
Club Training Officer: 

Welfare:  

Members of the Board 2018—2019 

Margaret Bell 
David Rayner 
Paul Erickson  
Jenny Thomas 
Norm Kitto 

 
Bill Bowler 
Geoff Glassock 
Dee Covington  
Bronwyn Berriman 
John Fuller 
Adam Law 
Norm Kitto 
 
Cheryl Kitto  
Yvonne Meehan  
Sherril Daly 
Cheryl Kitto 
Marilyn Kenney 
Valda Bray/ 
Lynda Sparkes 

 Intro’s Thanks 

30 
July Meeting Fran Cane 

Hard Skills Soft Skills 
Frank 
Ross 

Cheryl 
Kitto 

06 
Aug Meeting Social Meeting   

07 
Aug Lower Blue  Rotary— Rebecca Fry talks on Rotaract 

13 
Aug Meeting Youth Evening  John 

Fuller 
Greg   
Josey 

18 
Aug BBQ    

19 
Aug 

Youth    
Exchange BBQ—Bella Vista Farm   

20 
Aug Meeting Social Meeting   

24 
Aug Walkathon Ellison Public School 

BBQ   

Dates for Your Diary 

The Rotary Leadership Institute is a great way to 
fill gaps in Rotary knowledge with interactive 
learning and workshops that get down to practical 
advice and guidance.  Going beyond PETS and Dis-
trict   Assembly, RLI  enthuses Rotarians and is a 
proven retention booster. 
I recommend it to all Rotarians, but especially Club 
leaders on the Board and Committee chairs.  
 

 A new Courses for 2018-19 is now open 
 

RLI 48 - Saturday 4 and 25 August 2018 
 

Register at rli.rotarydistrict9685.org.au 
 

The cost for the full course is $75. 
 The benefits of doing RLI are many, so boost your 
knowledge and skills, and share your experience by 
joining in. 

 The two part course is held  at our District Office 
Thornleigh.  

Morning Tea and Lunch are provided  
Each day starts at 8:00 for 8.15am and finishes 

around 4.00pm. 

Please take some time to consider attending RLI  

Whether you are a long time member or new to the 

club,  Ian would love to see as many  attend as possible 

Here is what recent graduates had to say about 
the two day Rotary Leadership Institute Course; 

 

_____________________________________ 
 

Highly recommend RLI to all Rotarians            
whether new or old.  The Rotary experience will    
be better for all of those trained in RLI. 
 
__________________________________________ 
 

 Why did I wait so long?  No nodding off, interest 
held all the time and thoughts provoked.   
As a  result of attendance I will be more effective in 
my Club and I intend to invest more of my            
activities and talents in Rotary. 
 
________________________________________ 
 

 The better understanding of [course content] I 
hope will assist me with becoming a better         
President.  I feel more confident that I will be able 
to plan the future of our Club and add  additional 
value to Rotary.    
 

                          Regards Ian Scott 

http://rli.rotarydistrict9685.org.au/

